HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
NOVEMBER 16, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws. Members present were Gary Casady, Patrick White, and Charles Fridal. Absent was Troy Andersen. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Engineer Loren Leach and Secretary Sara Ries.
Fridal moved to approve the agenda, Casady seconded.  
Carried.  
Fridal moved to approve the minutes of 10/13/10, White seconded.

Carried.  
Fridal moved to pay the bills.  Casady seconded.  

Carried.
Fridal moved to approve the financial report from October 2010, White seconded.

Carried.  

Business:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 25-10 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 111 E. Willman St. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Daws, Fridal, Casady, White
NAYES:  None
ABSENT:  Andersen
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 26-10 Imposing Water Lien on the Property of 1092 Eisenhower Rd. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Daws, Fridal, Casady, White
NAYES:  None
ABSENT:  Andersen

Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 27-10 Authorizing Certification to the County Treasurer Office for Collection of a Delinquent Account of Services Performed by the Hiawatha Water Department for Fixing Water Shut off Valve at 1092 Eisenhower Rd. Carried. Roll was called. 

AYES: Daws, Fridal, Casady, White
NAYES:  None
ABSENT:  Andersen

Ransford and Leach spoke with the board about the E. Clark St. project and explained the kind of work that would be done. 
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 28-10 Placing Plans, Specifications, Form of Contract and Estimate of Cost on File and Directing the Publication of the Notice to Bidders and Setting Public Hearing for the 2011 E Clark St. Water Main and Strom Sewer Project. Carried. Roll was called.

AYES: Daws, Fridal, Casady, White
NAYES:  None
ABSENT:  Andersen

Superintendent’s Report:
2/3 of the water system for Pines at Turtle Creek has been pressure tested and sampled for bacteria. Testing of the final 1/3 of the system will be finished after all the water services are hooked up.  Loggerhead water main is in service with all testing completed.

A RAISE grant for $1.4M has been given to the City to widen and repave N. Center Point Rd. from Stamy to Tower Terrace Rd. Within this widening and paving project there may need to be some water main work which will be determined at a later date.  
There was an 8” water main break at 535 Robins Rd. on October 23, 2010.  There repair went well and water was off for 3.5 hours. 

The Water Board members have decided to have a consent agenda added to the monthly agenda which would include the agenda, minutes from the previous months meeting, bills, and the financial report.  This would cut back on some meeting time as we would only have to take action on one consent agenda item versa all 4 items separately.  
Fridal moved to adjourn meeting at 7:23pm.  Casady seconded.









_____________________________








              Beverly Daws, Chairperson
ATTEST:
_____________________

Sara Ries, Secretary
